
 

 

15th September 2020 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents / Guardians 

 

Thank you for your co-operation to support the safe dropping off and collecting of children at the main 

Stanfield site. 

 

We are continuing to work with the police and parents to review and improve the system and I ask that 

you act responsibly to protect yourselves and others in minimising the risk of spread of COVID-19.  

 

From Wednesday 16th September, at morning drop off, if you have dropped off one child and are 

waiting to drop a sibling at a later slot, please send the sibling through the centre pedestrian gate and 

they will be guided straight into school.  This will then avoid any need for parents to be waiting on the 

pavement.  If you can arrive during the 5 minute slot for your earliest drop off, this will alleviate any 

gatherings. 

 

We are constantly reviewing the system and we have taken on board the comments parents have made 

to us.  Our priority continues to be the safety of our pupils and the ability for the year groups to maintain 

social distancing once on school premises as per the Government Guidance for Education.  The police 

will continue to monitor and we will continue to adapt practice. 

 

Again, thank you for your support as we adjust to a new way of working. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Miss E Lynan 

Headmistress 

 

mailto:j.baccino@merchanttaylors.com
http://www.merchanttaylors.com/

